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Trades Union Congress

 



	
	

	Rt. Hon. Dominic Grieve QC MP
Attorney General
20 Victoria Street
London SW1H 0NF
	your ref 

our ref 

date: 
24 May 2013
contact: 
Frances O'Grady
direct line:
0207 467 1271
email: 
ppurton@tuc.org.uk 


Dear Mr Grieve,
Killing of Steven Simpson
I am writing to ask that the sentence imposed on the killer of Steven Simpson at Sheffield Crown Court on 21 March 2013 be urgently reviewed, and that you examine the reported statements made by the judge in the case, HH Judge Keen QC, with a view to taking appropriate steps to prevent such an approach being adopted again.

Trade union disabled members, meeting in their conference this week, have asked me to take up this issue with you. The TUC has been working with government and with community campaigners to challenge hate crimes based on the characteristics of the victim for many years now. Real progress has been made in ensuring that the police and the justice system pay due regard to the special characteristics of hate crime, and that the additional punishment provided for in section 146 of the Criminal Justice Act 2003 is invoked.  It was therefore shocking to read that such an appalling attack could be described by the judge as “horseplay gone too far”, when there was evidence that the assault had been motivated by the fact that Steven was gay and autistic. 

The TUC shares with the government a commitment to crack down hard on crimes motivated by hatred. Judge Keen’s comments, and the sentence he imposed, undermine progress being made to tackle such crimes. I seek your assurance that a review will increase the sentence on Jordan Sheard to one fitting the horror of this crime, that the Judge’s inappropriate comments will be overturned and that he not be appointed to preside over any similar cases. 
Yours sincerely

Frances O'Grady
General Secretary
Congress House, Great Russell Street, London WC1B 3LS
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